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Submission to the Senate

Employment, Work Place Relations and Education Committee

In our submission to the Senate inquiry into higher education funding and regulatory legislation we wish to make the following two points:

1. In general we support strongly the broad principles and the practical programs embodied in the Government’s proposed higher education reforms.  We believe that the Government’s proposals represent a significant advance in the development and diversification of Australian higher education.  They should bring much needed additional resources into the system and encourage greater freedom of choice and accountability to the consumer.

2. We strongly support the introduction of the proposed new Fee Help scheme for undergraduate fee paying students.  This will be highly beneficial to the many Notre Dame students who have made the choice to study at Notre Dame and currently pay fees.  Many of these students struggle to finance their higher education.  Their present exclusion from the type of borrowing arrangement that is available to both undergraduate students though HECS and postgraduate fee-paying students (many of whom are in employment) through PELS is, in our view, inequitable.

However, there are two aspects of this scheme that we believe should be modified from those presented by the Government in its policy statement:

(i.) The ‘cap’ of $50,000 for a course loan is unrealistic in relation to the cost of some courses, eg medicine.  We think that, instead of a $50,000 ‘cap’, the Government should declare a ‘cap’ for each course based upon the total cost of a HECS place (student contribution plus Government subsidy).  This would produce a variable loan cap and would be an equitable way to deal with the fee paying students. 
(ii.) The interest surcharge on the Fee Help scheme is inequitable, relative to the interest on HECS loans.  For postgraduate students it is a significant deterioration on the arrangements that they currently enjoy through PELS.  We can see no reason why a student paying fees for his or her place within the University should not be able to borrow from the Government at the same rate as a student with a HECS loan.  We have recommended to the Government that they remove the surcharge and fix the interest rate for all fee-paying loans (undergraduate and postgraduate) at the same level as those for HECS, i.e. the CPI.

If the Committee wishes I would be happy to appear before it to elaborate on these matters.
P D Tannock

Vice Chancellor

14 August 2003
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